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House Bill 416 

Sponsor Statement — Version A.A 

 

“An Act relating to the compensation of certain executive branch employees not covered by collective 

bargaining agreements.” 

 

House Bill 416 creates a temporary act amending uncodified law to provide for policy mandated 

one-time bonuses for nonunion state employees identified in the FY2023 Operating Budget 

appropriation bill. Funding for House Bill 416 is included in House Bill 281. 

 

On April 9, 2022, the House of Representatives passed House Bill 281—the FY2023 Operating 

Budget—which included appropriations for the purpose of providing retention bonuses to 

specific types of positions in the Department of Law (Criminal Division and Civil Division), the 

Public Defender Agency, and the Office of Public Advocacy.  
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